
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for Antonio Congiusti 
by Toronto City Council 

 
 
Moved by: Councillor Jennifer McKelvie 
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Mike Colle 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
passing of Antonio Congiusti on March 19, 2022.  
  
Antonio Congiusti was a successful, enthusiastic member of the Transportation 
Services team, who had a bright career ahead of him at the City of Toronto.  
  
On March 19th, while heading down to Florida to see the Toronto Blue Jays in spring 
training, Antonio Congiusti was tragically struck from behind by a tractor trailer and later 
succumbed to his injuries. The 34-year-old loved the Blue Jays and was an avid 
baseball player himself, along with many other sports.   
  
Antonio started working for the City of Toronto on April 30, 2014 in the Parks, Forestry 
and Recreation Division. He moved on to Transportation Services as an Asphalt 
Concrete Worker 2 and was promoted to an Asphalt Concrete Worker 1 through his 
hard work and congenial attitude. With his great potential and commitment to 
continuous improvement, Antonio was promoted to the positon of Cut Examiner through 
the GROW program. He was in this position for two terms. Antonio was an important 
member of the team at Castlefield Yard and will be missed greatly by his colleagues.  
 
The City of Toronto has lost a great young man. The City Clerk is requested to convey, 
on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our deepest condolences to Antonio's 
family and his extended family at the City of Toronto. 
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